
PLUMBING BOARD 
Wednesday, September 18, 2019 

8:00 a.m. 
One Batavia City Centre 

Public Works Conference Room 
 
 

AGENDA 
 
 

I. Call to Order 
 

II. Roll Call 
 
III. Approval of Minutes 3/20/19 
 
IV. Old Business? 

 
V. New Business:  review of qualifications for plumbing exam – Jon Hlavaty  

 
VI. Setting of Next Meeting:  December 18, 2019 

 
VII. Adjournment 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

CITY OF BATAVIA PLUMBING BOARD  
Minutes 

March 20, 2019, 8:00 a.m. 

Public Works Conference Room 
One Batavia City Centre, Batavia, NY 

 
Members present:    Doug Diegelman, Jim Ficarella, Bill Hayes (arrived at 8:09), Al Rosemark, 

 Matt Worth 
 
Members absent: none 
 
I. Call to Order 
Chairman Rosemark called the meeting to order at 8:04 a.m. 
 
II. Roll Call 
Roll call of the members was conducted.  Four members were present providing a quorum to 
conduct the meeting. 

 
III. Approval of Minutes from Previous Meeting 
MOTION:  Mr. Worth moved to approve the minutes as written; the motion was seconded by 
Mr. Diegelman.  All voted in favor. 
RESULT:  Approval of December 19, 2018 meeting minutes. 
 
IV. Old Business:  Discussion of Plumbing Exam  
Mr. Worth reported that he contacted Pearson Vue, the administrator of the plumbing exam.  He 
spoke with them regarding Ian Diegelman’s complaint about the delayed computer response 
while taking his exam.  Pearson told Mr. Worth that if a tester has a problem with the exam, it 
should be reported immediately because it is difficult to deal with a problem at a later date.   
 
Mr. Worth said that he also contacted two other companies who use Pearson Vue.  One 
company, used by the City to conduct water classes and water licensing, explained that certain 
conditions must be met by the testing centers in order to be considered for use by Pearson, and 
that the test centers are well maintained.  This company has not had any trouble with using 
Pearson Vue.   
 
The other company Mr. Worth spoke with uses Pearson for testing its technicians.  This 
company agreed with the response of the first company.   
 
Mr. Worth noted that while both reviews were positive, problems may still occur, and in the 
future, if plumbing candidates experience technical difficulties, they should report to the testing 
center right away. 

 
V. New Business: Report on Code Classes 
Mr. Worth reported that Code Enforcement Officers, Ron Panek and Doug Randall, attended 
the annual code classes for recertification.  According to Mr. Panek, the State is considering 
returning to the use of its own code.  Instead of using the International Council of Codes, the 
State would have its own code.  Mr. Worth will keep the board posted on the situation.   
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VI. Setting of Next Meeting:  June 19, 2019 
 

VII. Adjournment 
Mr. Ficarella moved to adjourn; Mr. Hayes seconded the motion.  All voted in favor.  Meeting 
adjourned at 8:12 a.m. 
 
        __________________________ 

 Meg Chilano 
 Recording Secretary 
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